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Senator Dembrow and Fellow Members of the Oregon Senate Committee on Environment and
Natural Resources:

I have been scheduled to speak at request of the #timberunity organization during the February 6
Senate Committee on Environment and Natural Resources meeting regarding SB 1530. In
conjunction with that opportunity, I would like to submit this email and attachment as my written
testimony.

SB 1530 sounds like a costly and draconian solution to a problem that does not yet exist, if at all. My
PhD research at OSU focused on the 500-year wildfire history of the Oregon Coast Range. For
context, I used what is known of the past 15,000 year climate and vegetation history of the Pacific
Northwest. There has been significant changes in the climate during that time, but current weather
patterns continue to be well within the “norm” and there is no significant evidence of an Oregon
“crisis” or “emergency” at present, nor any indication — other than computerized modeling — that
one is likely to occur in the near future.

This perspective seems generally shared by the rural families and communities of Oregon, who seem
more concerned with the need for family-wage jobs, crumbling infrastructures, and increasing
wildfire risks. The Oregon “climate crisis,” by contrast, seems mostly a political concern of Portland,
Salem, Corvallis, Eugene and Ashland I-5 Democrats. A political issue rather than one based on
documented reality or scientific experimentation.

There is such a wide divergence of public perception, whether political or scientific, that it would
seem in the best interests of Oregon citizens to look at the potential economic and wildfire impacts
of this proposal before it is adopted. For the past three years Oregon Websites & Watersheds Project,
Inc. (ORWW) has proposed the Elliott State Forest as an ideal opportunity to scientifically test the
federal and state regulations that have resulted in the “timber wars” of the past 30 years. This
conflict is deeply rooted in the computerized modeling of ESA "critical habitat” and the unproven
consequences of “climate change.” To date, none of these projections have proven accurate and most
seem to place unnecessary financial burdens and risks on our rural communities.

We continue to support the transparent scientific testing of these differences, but without unfair
penalty or risk to our rural families and businesses. The active management of the Elliott State Forest
for this purpose would provide significant — and greatly needed — information to directly address
this conflict, while creating more than 400 local jobs, providing more than $400 million to the
Common School Fund, and with greatly reduced wildfire risk to our rural lands, wildlife populations,
and communities. And with no need for additional tax revenues or government employees.

Bob Zybach, PhD Environmental Sciences
Program Manager, www.ORWW.org
Cottage Grove
541-505-1298 
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